
 
 

INVITATION TO SUBMIT BID 
Bid Number 240803 

 
Prequalified contractors are invited to submit a bid for Clallam County PUD No. 1, transmission pole replacement with 
distribution along Highway 101, west of Beaver, WA. A preliminary Project Plan and Schedule is requested to be 
submitted with the bid.  
 
All bidders must be prequalified in accordance with Washington State Regulations (RCW 54.04.085) prior 
to receiving bid proposals. Free-of-charge access to project bid documents (plans, specifications, addenda) is 
provided by going to the online platform, https://mrscrosters.bonfirehub.com/portal/?tab=openOpportunities. By 
registering to view and download the documents on this online platform, you will be automatically registered on 
the planholder’s list. The content is also available for viewing and free downloading on the District website 
https://clallampud.net/contractorsprojects/. The District website does not automatically register viewers to the 
planholder’s list, bidders should contact contracts@clallampud.net to be added to the planholder’s list. Bidders 
that do not register will not be automatically notified of addenda and will need to periodically check the platform or 
the District website for addenda(s) issued on this project. Contact Contracts Coordinator at (360) 565-3243 should 
you require assistance with access to either website or documents.  
 
Sealed bids will be received by PUD No. 1 of Clallam County, at 104 Hooker Road, Sequim, WA, until 2:30 p.m. 
Pacific Time on Tuesday, June 4, 2024. Bids submitted by mail must be sent to the PUD No. 1 of Clallam County, 
Attn: Contracts Coordinator, 100 Hooker Road Sequim, WA 98382. Bids must be in a sealed bid envelope with 
the name and address of the Bidder and bid number on the sealed envelope and then placed inside the delivery 
envelope to be mailed. Proposals must be filled out in ink or typewritten. No alterations or interlineations will be 
permitted, unless made before submission, initialed, and dated. At 3:00 p.m. Pacific Time, Tuesday, June 4, 2024, 
a public bid opening will take place in the Boardroom at the District’s main office at 104 Hooker Road, Sequim, WA. 
 
There will be a voluntary Pre-Bid Conference for this project. The Pre-Bid Conference will be held on Tuesday, May 
28, 2024, beginning at 9:00 a.m. in the Carlsborg Dungeness Conference Room located at the 110 Idea Place, 
Sequim, WA 98382. Please contact Ben Phillips, Project Manager, Clallam County PUD No. 1, at 360-565-3267, or 
by email at bphillips@clallampud.net to advise the District of your attendance or if you have questions. 
 
Each bid must be accompanied by a Bid Bond, Certified Check, or Cashier’s Check in an amount equal to five 
percent (5%) of the Bid. 
  

https://mrscrosters.bonfirehub.com/portal/?tab=openOpportunities
https://clallampud.net/contractorsprojects/
mailto:contracts@clallampud.net
mailto:bphillips@clallampud.net

